
 
 NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
 
   CITY CLERK'S OFFICE 
   LOCKPORT, NEW YORK 
 

 
LOCKPORT RAW WATER PUMP STATION IMPROVEMENTS 

 
Sealed proposals shall be received by the undersigned at Lockport Municipal Building, One Locks 
Plaza, Lockport, New York, until 2:00 P.M. on August 9, 2024 at which time and place they will be 
publicly opened and read for the Lockport RWPS Improvements in accordance with the Plans and 
Specifications obtainable as described below. 
 
Effective July 19, 2024, Bid Documents can be ordered through the following web site: 
www.buffalocopyplanroom.com/jobs/public.  If you do not have internet access or have questions on 
ordering from the site, please contact The Copy Store at 716-847-6400.  Bid Documents can be 
picked up at The Copy Store at 49 Court Street, Buffalo, New York 14202, upon a non-refundable 
fee per set.  Payment can be submitted by credit card or company check/money order made payable 
to The Copy Store.  Bidders must be registered with The Copy Store as having obtained a complete 
set of Bidding Documents.  Bids submitted on copies of Bidding Documents from other sources will 
not be accepted. 
 
Bidding Documents will be shipped from The Copy Store upon request and upon receipt of an 
additional non-refundable shipping charge made payable to The Copy Store. 
 
Each proposal must be accompanied by a Bid Bond or a Certified Check in the amount of Ten 
Percent (10%) of the bid price. 
 
The Common Council of the City of Lockport, New York, reserves the right to reject any or all 
proposals, to consider the reputation and experience of the Bidder in making its selection; to waive 
any informalities or minor deviations from the specifications; and to award the contract to other than 
the lowest bidder, if for good and sufficient reasons, it is considered in the best interest of the City of 
Lockport, to do so. 
 
An optional pre-bid meeting will be held at 9:00 am EST on July 25, 2024 at the Raw Water Pump 
Station, 522 River Road, North Tonawanda, NY 14120.  Attendance at the pre-bid meeting is 
recommended but not mandatory. 
 
 
  Sarah K. Lanzo 
  City Clerk 
 

http://www.buffalocopyplanroom.com/jobs/public

